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Thank you for your question.  Benton-Franklin Health District does not report a COVID death until a
death certificate can be verified.  Our policy is similar to what you described for Thurston County. 
An individual is counted as a COVID-19 death if they were lab confirmed positive for  COVID-19 and
died due to health complications related to the illness.  We do have one death from very early in the
pandemic when we did not have enough testing available that was classified as an epidemiological
linked death. 
 
Let us know if you have additional questions.
At your service,
 
Malvina A. Goodwin, RDN, CD
Supervisor – Healthy People & Communities

Benton-Franklin Health District
7102 W. Okanogan Place,
Kennewick, WA 99336
p:  509.460.4246 f: 509-460-4515
www.bfhd.wa.gov   annieg@bfhd.wa.gov
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IMPORTANT: Email coming & going from our agency is not protected, thus client
information can not be shared in this format. Please use voicemail or fax for client
communication. The contents of this email and any attachments are confidential. They are
intended for the named recipient(s) only. If you have received this email in error, please notify
the system manager or the sender immediately and do not disclose the contents to anyone or
make copies thereof.
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